
Press Communiqué 

Drain works along A10 Road at Nouvelle France - Motorway M1 Crossing 

 

The public is hereby informed that a new traffic scheme would be implemented across 

the Motorway M1, at about 100 metres to the North of Nouvelle France Roundabout, from 

Friday, 25 November 2022 to Monday, 28 November 2022, in the context of drain 

construction works being undertaken by Sotravic Ltee, on behalf of the Road 

Development Authority. 

 

The Traffic scheme would be as follows: 

  

(i) the right-hand side lane of the Southbound Carriageway of Motorway M1 

would be closed to traffic as from 18 00 hours on Friday 25 

November 2022 until 13 00 hours on Monday 28 November 2022; and 

 

(ii) the width of both lanes along the Northbound Carriageway would be 

reduced to 3.1 metres when approaching the works area and would 

return to normal beyond that point. 

 

Works would then proceed across the central reserve. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be set up and the Police would be present to inform and 

guide road users accordingly. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when 

approaching the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.  

 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 

public. 
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